Notice is hereby given that a Public Meeting was held on October 25, 2022, at the Garrison City Hall. Members present were Mayor Keith Yarbrough, Mayor Pro Tem Arnie Kelley, Darrell Lunsford, Travis Simon, Tim Wright, and Hope Hallmark. Others present were Jack Brown, Myke Chandler, and Jenny Frederick.

Mayor Keith Yarbrough called the meeting to order at 5:00 P.M.

Jack Brown led in prayer.

There were no public comments.

Jack Brown discussed the solid waste grant through DETCOG with the council. The grant application has been completed, but Kyle Davis with DET quoted Jack prices upwards of \$50,000 to upgrade the electrical system at the sewer plant. A second option would be to purchase a truck to move sludge. Discussion ensued. All council members encouraged Jack to apply for the grant to purchase a truck.

The council discussed an engineer for the ARPA fund project. Goodwin Lasiter Strong was the only firm to apply. Arnie Kelley made a motion to hire Goodwin Lasiter Strong for the ARPA fund project. Darrell Lunsford seconded. All voted yea.

Jack Brown discussed with the council pursuing the grant application for the wastewater plant through the Texas Water Development Board. Garrison scored number 7 on the board's list, and the city must submit a response within 30 days. Council discussion ensued. Council decided to wait until next year to apply for the grant because land needs to be acquired, a plan needs to be made, and how the city will pay for the matching funds needs to be decided.

Travis Simon made a motion to adjourn. Tim Wright seconded. All voted yea.

Keith Yarbrough, Mayor

enny Frederick, City Secretary